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22 December 2017 

2017/18 FOI 017 

Dear  

Thank you for your email to the Boundary Commission for England (BCE). As requested this has  
been treated as a request for information under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
In your email you requested the following information:  

I would like to submit a freedom of information request, please find the information I require below along 
            with some information relating to the subject of the information I am requesting. 

I am interested to know what agreements the organisation has around General Data Protection 
Regulation (GDPR) compliance services, replaces the 1995 EU directive (Directive 95/46/EC) 
and was introduced in May 2016 with full enforcement due in May 2018. 

If the organisation does have agreement in place, please can you provide me with the 
information below? 

a) Supplier- name of the supplier
b)  Contract Spend- The total annual spend of the agreement.
c)  Contract Duration- please provide me with the number of years and any potential
           extensions on the agreement. 
d)  Contract Description- Brief description sentence of the service provided under the
          agreement. 
e)  Start Date- When the agreement went like please provide me with the month and year.
f)  Expiry Date- When the agreement is likely to be expired. Month and year.
g)  Review Date- When is it likely the contract will be reviewed? Month and year.
h)  Contact details of the responsible for the contract(s) above. Name, Job Title, Contact
         Number and Email ID. 

            If the organisation does not yet have the GDPR agreement in place please can you provide me 
            with the following information: 

1. When does the organisation plan to have this agreement in place?
2. When do you plan to go out to market for GDPR
3. Who within the organisation will be responsible for this agreement?
4. Any other notes the organisation can provide in relation to the future procurement of
compliance services. 

            If you have any further question please send me an email, I will pick it up 

           We do not hold the information you have requested. The BCE is a small advisory non-departmental public 
           body, sponsored by the Cabinet Office. We will be handling all of our GDPR compliance services internally. 
           We have no plans to outsource our GDPR compliance services to any external contractors.  

           If you have any queries about the content of this reply please contact me direct, quoting the above 
  reference number on any communication.  



2 

  Under the provisions of the FOI Act if you are dissatisfied with the response provided you may wish to ask 
  for an internal review. The BCE has a reciprocal arrangement with the Boundary Commission for Wales 
  and in this instance you should write to:   

           The Secretary to the Boundary Commission for Wales, 
           Ground Floor, 
           Fitzalan Court, 
           Cardiff, 
           CF24 0BL 
           Email: bcomm.wales@wales.gsi.gov.uk 

   If it transpires you are not content with our response or the internal review, you may apply directly to the     
   information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Information Commissioner cannot make a decision 
   unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the BCE. The Information Commissioner 
   can be contacted at: 

    The Office of the Information Commissioner, 
          Wycliffe House, 
          Water Lane, 

 Wilmslow, 
          Cheshire, 
          SK9 5AF 

Mr Chris Wilcox 
Information Manager 

mailto:bcomm.wales@wales.gsi.gov.uk



